
 

Dear Lions of District 37 N 

One year ago as I began my journey as your District Gover-

nor,  I had know idea what lie ahead of me.  The highlight of 

this experience and my greatest reward was the Lions I met 

through the various Clubs.  Had I not chosen this path in life 

I would have missed out on the opportunity of meeting 

some truly remarkable people and dedicated Lions.  I am so 

proud of this District and the accomplishments of the Clubs 

in their service to their communities.  I thank each of you 

for giving and caring from your heart and making my year 

so memorable. I hope that one day I may cross paths with 

many of you once again. 

 

A special thank you goes out to those lions who agreed to 

and served on my Cabinet this year.  Your help was invalua-

ble to me. 

 

I would like to offer our incoming Governor team under the 

leadership of District Governor Lion Laura Dickerson my 

heartfelt best wishes for a very successful year and I know 

her experience will be very rewarding,  as we have the best 

lions in our district. 

 

Thank you again for your service and dedication. 

Yours in lionism, 

District Governor Lion Sharon West 
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Kalispell Lions Club 

Lori Botkin, Flathead Food Bank, and Alan Erickson, Northwest Montana Veterans Food Pantry, were guests 

of Kalispell Lions Club. Each received a $ 1,400 check for their organizations as result of Race Through Ro-

sauer’s April 11. Checks were presented by Rod Gillman, Lions Club president, and Mike Chamberlain, Race 

chairman. It was a three-way split with another $ 1,400 from net proceeds being used by Kalispell Lions Club 

to help purchase eyeglasses for Flathead Valley residents. West Shore Food Bank received food worth  

$1,292.34 in the five minute shopping spree made by Leslie Knuth. She was delegated by Joyce Greve, win-

ning ticket  holder, to do the running/shopping. Tickets purchased by valley residents for $5 each provided $ 

5,643 funds for first time Kalispell Lions Club project.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$1,400 check to Lori Botkin Flathead Food 

Bank Rod Gillman, President Kalispell Lions 

Mike Chamberlain, Chairman "Race 

Through  Rosauers" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$1,400 check to Alan Erickson N/W Montana 

Veteran's Food  Pantry  
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Message from Internatioal President Wing-Kun Tam 

Dear Lions, 

When I took office at the Iinternational Convention in Seattle last July I did not think that I could ev-

er be more proud to be a Lion. I was mistaken. Over the past year all that you have accomplished to 

make our world a better place has inspired me and made me prouder than ever. I would say that it 

borders on the miraculous! 

I have always believed that Lions can change the world but this year we did so literally. By planting 

more than 9.7 million trees we have changed the very face of and altered - for the better - the 

basic processes that sustain and renew all life on Earth. 

A single tree can absorb as much as 48 pounds of carbon dioxide each year and produce 

enough oxygen to support two human beings. At maturity, the trees planted by Lions 

will be removing more than 20,000 tons of carbon dioxide and adding enough oxygen to 

the atmosphere to support almost 17 million people! 

We have succeeded in keeping more members within our organization and I believe that following 

the My Club, My Family guidelines has helped keep more of them engaged and enthusiastic about 

their service to others. I have met with more than 10,000 club presidents and seen countless clubs 

working hard for their communities but also having fun, creating friendships and strengthening the 

bonds among family members.  

I think of Lions Clubs International as the world's biggest family and I hope that the spirit of family 

unity will be a defining trait of our organization for years to come. Please do all you can to make it 

so. 

I began my year as international president by declaring what I believed. I believed in you and I be-

lieved that Lions working together with passion, persistence and creativity could achieve what others 

believed impossible. I leave the presidency feeling confident that "we" believe those things, both as 

individual Lions and as an organization. The successes of the past 12 months have proved it. 

It is because of your hard work, perseverance and innovative thinking that we have made the 

'impossible' possible, and I appreciate all of it. Thank you for all you have done and for the gifts you 

have given to all humanity. Let's keep up the spirit; we still have a few more weeks to work together.  

I hope to see as many of you as possible at the International Convention in Busan. 

Sincerely, 

Wing-Kun Tam 

International President 
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SEEKING DEDICATED LIONS – PLEASE HELP! 

Hello lion members of District 37-N this message is very important to the operation of our District.   

Our District is desperately in need of a 2nd VDG for the upcoming 2012-2013 lionistic year.  This individual 

will be voted upon by the delegates at the District N Convention October 13, 2012 in Kalispell, Montana and 

will immediately be part of the Governor team with District Governor Laura Dickerson and Vice District 

Governor Monte Weisser fulfilling their role and responsibilities.    

At this same time we will also be looking for nominations for the position of 2nd VDG Elect to begin their 

term in 2013-2014 under the leadership of Monte Weisser.  To qualify for these positions you need to have 

served as a club president and zone chair and have a desire to expand your leadership skills.  Please consider 

submitting your names and letter of intent by September 1, 2012 to District Governor Laura. 

Is there a special lion in your club that you feel deserves recognition?  Have you considered nominating them 

for the honour of our District 37-N candidate to the Multiple District Hall of Fame?  Please submit their 

names, bios and pictures and the attached Hall of Fame nominee form to District Governor Laura by Sep-

tember 1, 2012. 

Remember alone we can do nothing but together there is no limit to the service and accomplishments we 

can achieve.  Thank you for your Commitment and Service. 

 

For further information interested Lions please contact: 

District Governor (Elect) Laura Dickerson 

E-Mail: mtlionlaura@yahoo.com 

Phone: 406-250-4057 

 

WELCOME TO OUR LIONS FAMILY 

Jacquie A From – Blairmore Lions Club 

Jeff Weist – Enchant Lions Club 

Donald Babowicz – Hamilton Lions Club 

Clarence Hatt – Plains Lions Club 

Beth Taylor Layman – Seeley Lake Lions Club 
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HALL OF FAME  
 

 

The purpose of the Multiple District Hall of Fame is: 

 
1. To bestow honor upon outstanding Lions and/or Lioness in the Multiple District who have 

given unselfishly of their time, talent and means to further the cause of humanitarian service. 

 

2. To recognize those Lions and/or Lioness of the Multiple District who exemplify the high ide-

als and tenets of Lionism. 

 

 

To be eligible for membership in the Multiple District Hall of Fame the nominee must: 

 

1. Have fifteen (15) years of continuous active service in Lionism. 

 

2. Have contributed outstanding and dedicated service to Lionism. 

 

3. Have qualifications above and beyond the call of duty which shall include social and human 

endeavors. 

 

4. Have contributed services to his community, state or nation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://md37awards.lionsdistrict37n.org/hallfame/index.html
http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkPhIE.FPOAUAEeGJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dhall%2Bof%2Bfame%26phrase%3D1%26ei%3DUTF-8%26fr%3Dmy-myy%26tab%3Dorganic%


Page 7 Volume 12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page 8 Volume 12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This form/application must be filed with the District Governor at least 30 days 

before  the District Convention. 
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Accidental Insurance for Lions Clubs of Southern Alberta 

This notice is being sent to the lions clubs of Southern Alberta to update them on information 

they may not be aware of. 

Currently Lions Clubs International does not supply any Accidental Insurance for lions clubs 

globally.  The accidental insurance supplied by them is for 3rd party liability only. 

After an incident in which a lion from one of our clubs was severely hurt after working a Bingo 

for his club it became apparent we needed to research this further. 

Lion Bill Krywolt president of the Coleman Club researched and found an insurer that will in-

sure any or all of the 28 Clubs on the Alberta side of our District that wish to participate in this 

coverage.  I have attached the information showing the coverage available, age restrictions and 

cost to the Clubs.  In order to get this group rate two of our Clubs had to sign up initially and 

thanks to both the Blairmore & Coleman Lions Club coverage is now available as a contract for 

lions was established by them in June. 

I want to thank Lion Bill Krywolt for personally taking on this venture and agreeing to be our 

liaison between the clubs and the insurer.  If your Club is interested in signing up for this please 

contact him with your requests or any questions you may have at 

  Tel 403-562-8848,  Fax 403-563-3840,  1-800-263-7596  bill.krywolt@westernfg.ca 

 The yearly cost of $350.00 is the group rate which is reasonable giving peace of mind and en-

suring our members protection.  Please consider this when preparing your yearly budget.  

Thank you for your consideration and for your continued service to lions. 

Yours in lionism, 

District Governor Lion Sharon West 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bill.krywolt@westernfg.ca
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